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Minutes of the Greater Manchester Librarians Meeting

Held on 27th January 2016, 10.30am
Piccadilly Place

	PRESENT
	John Brooke, Cheryl Dagnall, Katy Donnelly, Stephen Edwards, Paula Elliott, Steve Glover, Valerie Haigh, Emily Hopkins, Lisa McLaren, Ros McNally, Roshanara Nair, Judy Haykin (Stockport)

	APOLOGIES
	Lucy Anderson, Mary Hill, Anne Roberts, Gill Swash


	NO
	MINUTES
	ACTION

	1.
	Welcome

The group introduced themselves for the benefit of Judy Haykin
	

	2.
	Apologies 
Received from: see above

 
	

	3.
	Approve notes from previous meeting
The minutes from the previous meeting were approved.
	

	4.
	Matters arising and review of action log
	

	5.
	Election of Vice-Chair
Paula Elliott was duly elected and took the minutes.

	

	6.

6a)

6b)
	KM discussion
First themed meeting and chosen to help with LQAF compliance
Knowledge Management at HEE and within K4H (Presentation from EH)

Knowledge Management in Greater Manchester (Discussion/exercise)

1. What barriers do you feel there are to implementing effective KM initiatives in your organisation?

· Technology

· Browser compatibility – need to be sure it can be viewed on users PCs/devices

· Cross organisational/ cross site compatibility

· Security software preventing access

· IT restricting access to information

· Sites, such as WordPress blocked at organisations

· Social media sites blocked at organisations

· Money to access knowledge

· For example can’t freely (or cheaply) access management information in HSJ and Nursing Standard

· Term ‘knowledge management’

· Selling what we produce to users and getting them to ‘buy into’ what we produce

· Making what we do stand out 

· Selling the benefits 

· Capacity and momentum

· Keeping it going beyond first couple of issues.

2. What support do we need in order to overcome these barriers?

· Sharing of good practice

· Sharing of case studies

· Sharing how overcome IT issues – tips and tricks

· Set up a LIHNN special interest group on KM and/or hold a KM study day; interest group could be a ‘North’ group and not restricted to NW.
CD contacted LIHNN Chair and feedback from committee was:
· Those interested join the national KM email list http://lists.libraryservices.nhs.uk/cgi-bin/mailman/listinfo/km 

· Keep up to date with KM information coming out with the Knowledge for Healthcare blogs

· Watch out for a KM study day, which is due to be included in the training plan in 2016/17

· Another useful resource is KM stories via the MAP Toolkit: https://maptoolkit.wordpress.com/useful-resources/km-stories/

	Notes provided by Chair

	7.
	Athens Update

From Anne Roberts by e-mail:

· the Open Athens administration accounts were running slow and were timing out all the time.  This lasted for about a week but has now been resolved.

· There is also a problem of activation emails not working.  Can I remind people that administrators can activate Open Athens accounts by setting a password which automatically triggers the activation of an account or the link https://auth.athensams.net/nhs_activation can be used.

· I am on the Access and Identity Management (AIMS, Currently Open Athens) procurement advisory panel along with two other regional administrators.  We hope to start work on this next week but we are going to have to sign confidentiality agreements so I can’t say much.  The idea is to liaise with NICE to put forward the views of Open Athens administrators.


	

	8.
	Exchange of Information 
From Mary Hill (Christie) by e-mail:

· Tim has got on the national Leadership Programme which David was pushing.  We are all very pleased

· The reflective writing sessions are going very well with attendances between 20-30 and requests to add more sessions.  We have had very positive feedback.

· starting with KnowledgeShare with training next week.

From Ros McNally (Manchester Mental Health and Social Care):

· Staffing - Currently without a Library Assistant, Katie Nicholas now at HENW. Looking to recruit Band 4 shortly.  Future of Outreach Librarian post dependent on future of the Trust and Research & Innovation Department who funds it. 

· Health Information & Resources Library now rebranding as Knowledge Service. Currently no service specification, but should know more in April

· Future of Trust – Commissioners have gone to preferred providers and approached GMW or Pennine Care to acquire MMHSCT

· LQAF – Trust is 94% compliant this year

From Emily Hopkins (HEE):

· Knowledge Officer, Katie Nicholas, has now started, bringing the KM team to 2 WTE

· Physician Associates: this is a new type of role, with the first intake (160 trainees) starting in January. The programme is a combination of placement and taught course at university and is 2 years long. The placements will be rotating around the NW including trusts and GPs – so all libraries may see PA trainees at some point! We have given the trainees info on Athens, NHS Evidence etc and advised them to get in touch with libraries in the trusts that they’re on placement at to find out more about individual services – so they may be coming your way soon! They are NHS employed through a ‘lead employer’ for their area – so their employment works in a similar way to junior doctors and they are eligible for services such as Athens.

From Katy Donnelly (MMU):

-          The library website has been updated and has had a complete overhaul.

-          This includes a new FAQ section.

-          If the FAQs do not provide the help needed students can now contact the ” virtual help desk”.  Students can ring or email this for help.

-          We have a new simplified email address: library@mmu.ac.uk which replaces all the individual team emails.  This email links directly through to the virtual help desk

-          We also now have “ library chat” – again available during core hours – Monday to Friday 10.00 – 3.00.  Allowing students to chat with a librarian.

From John Coulshed (GMW):

Library relocated into The Curve* in October; now open 24/7 for staff

Working closely with the Recovery Academy in delivering information for service users, family and carers

Library Assistant Caroline delivering reading group sessions as part of the Read to Lead initiative run by the Reader Organization

Very busy with new intakes of students including one cohort of 80 on various CBT courses

Currently re-branding the library with new promotional literature and a new name: The Curve Library

* The Curve is the new purpose-built Learning Hub for GMW hosting all inductions, training and development days etc. It is also the new home of Trust HQ with all the senior management including board members. 

From Cheryl Dagnall (WWL):

· WWL and SRFT are investigating the possibility of having a shared management structure for their library services.  This has arisen as WWL and SRFT have a Vanguard partnership and Valerie Haigh, library manager at SRFT, has announced her intention to retire.

· WWL is about to start a project of trialling KnowledgeShare along with Sheila Marsh and Mary Hill.  KnowledgeShare is a tool that helps with the production of Current Awareness and the management of literature searching.
From Valerie Haigh (Salford Royal):

· I am retiring /leaving in April 2016
· We are currently talking with WWL re a joint/shared library service (see above).

From Stephen Edwards (Stockport):
· Judy Haykin is now line managing the library service

From Steve Glover (CMFT):
· Michelle Dutton has returned from maternity leave

· Reetu Child has got a job at Cochrane Wound Care Librarian 

· Naomi Leech has got a job at Nottingham Healthcare Trust Library Service

· Continued to subscribe to EBSCO Discovery for 2016

· Trafford Postgraduate Centre will close at some point and a new “Library Outpost” will be established within the main hospital.  No timescales at the present

· Plans to form a “Single Hospital Service for the City of Manchester” announced to include North Manchester General, Manchester Royal Infirmary, St Mary’s Hospital, Manchester Royal Eye Hospital, Univ Dental Hospital, Royal Manchester Children’s Hospital, and UHSM.  No details as yet.
From Paula Elliott (Bolton):

· New Clinical Librarian (Alice Dowhyj) starts 29th Feb

· End of year HENW monies received to split a Quiet Study Room in two

From Lisa McLaren (South Manchester):

· UHSM Judicial Review found against the Trust. Senior management now working with CMFT and PAT to find a single hospital solution

· New manager settling in

· The Dawsons ebooks consortium account is up and running and managers will be meeting in early March to find the best way to spend the funds and track usage

· Via David Stewart:
Gill Earl is the new Library Manager at Oldham (Pennine)
From Roshanara Nair (Tameside):

· Tameside Hospital is to become an Integrated Care Organisation.  Community staff who have over the past 2-3 years, been served by Stockport, are returning to us on 1st April 2016.  No further details are available - it's a case of "watch this space!"

· Tameside has successfully bid for a £10K grant from HCLU for e-books.  There was also a similar, joint bid from the South Sector Library managers (Tameside, Stockport, E Cheshire & UHSM).  The two amounts involved might be amagamated into a single consortium account with Dawsonera, the only e-books supplier who was prepared to consider a consortium account.  Early days yet, however...

· Tameside KLS is to lose its workroom-cum-office space.  Roshanara will move into a small room which is currently being used as a cleaner's cupboard and a smaller room has been identified for two other members of staff.  Thanks to HCLU which has given a grant for the structural work required to convert the cleaners' cupboard into a liveable space.  (Heating, lighting, IT& telephone cabling, windows,  you name it...)  Work is expected to be done by end February.

 
	

	9.
	Any Other Business 

SG suggested the union list be expanded to include NE and Yorks & Humber; group supported this and agreed it should be taken to the LIHNN Committee 
	

	10.
	Set meeting dates / themes for 2016
R&D and patient information were accepted as suitable themes for future meetings.
tbc Weds in May, Piccadilly Place
	


________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Jane Roberts 
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Version 1

These minutes are an accurate record of the meeting subject to amendments agreed at the subsequent meeting.

